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The Radnor Township Board of Trustees met on Tuesday, April 16, 2024 at 6:30 PM at the Radnor Community
Center.

Trustee Boysel called the meeting to order and Trustee Weber led the Pledge of Allegiance.

Roll Call was taken as follows: Dan Boysel, aye, Dave Weber, aye, Cameron James, aye. Also present, Radnor
Historical Museum representatives Ann Jones and Ken Fryman, RTFD employees Asst. Chief Bob Fish, Mike
Foreman, Greg Butts, Steve Belville, and Dorian Ross, Todd Coonfare and Katarina Wheeland.

Trustee Weber motioned to approve the March 26, 2024 meeting minutes; Trustee James seconded. All ayes,
motion carries 3-0.

Radnor Heritage Society & Historical Museum Report:

Ann Jones, president, notified the Board the Heritage Society raised all the funds for the ceiling project
at the museum and requested permission from the Board to move forward with the work; the Board granted
their permission. Ann asked the Board for $420.00 to hang the lights at the museum; Trustee James motion to
accept, Trustee Weber seconded, all ayes. The museum stated they are acquiring bids for painting.

Fire Department Report:

The Fire Department requested the HVAC unit have maintenance performed; Trustee Weber will set
up a service call. The department queried about the electric for the house on Curtis Road; Trustee Boysel is
taking care of it. The Board was presented with the run report for March and notified there are pests in the
kitchen of the community room/ fire house; Trustee Weber will contact an exterminator.

Maintenance Department Report:

Todd notified the Board the Freightliner truck is throwing a code and will be taken in for service.
Additionally, after reviewing applications for employment, Todd has hired a new part time employee,
Cameron Boes) to assist with trimming and mowing.

Board Report:
Trustee James procured a grant from the Delaware Public Health District for a water bottle filling

station. He stated Genesis is waiting for approval of permits to begin work and has not received an update
from DH Pace regarding the door work.

Trustee Weber reported soil has been moved to the east end of the cemetery from the former softball
field/ church field, it still needs to be finished and seeded.

Trustee Boysel stated he has fielded many questions regarding zoning in the Township, and continues
to forward residents to Delaware County Zoning. The Radnor Township zoning committee meets again on
Thursday, April 18, 2024.
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Fiscal Officer Report:

The Board signed the March 2024 Bank Reconciliation. The Board was presented with the Payment
Listing for April 1 to April 16, 2024, with the addition of check #16880 in the amount of $5,522.00; Trustee
James motioned to accept the Payment Register for April 1-16, 2024, Trustee Weber seconded; all ayes, motion

carries 3-0.

There being no further business, Trustee Weber moved to adjourn and Trustee James seconded; all ayes,
motion carries 3-0. The next regularly scheduled Board of Trustees meeting will be held on Monday, April 22,

2024 at 6:30 PM.
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